Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT WAVERLEY LIBRARY
WEDNESDAY 16 AUGUST 2006

The Chairman Peter Lynch opened the meeting at 6.30 pm

Precinct Executives members present: Peter Lynch, Eric Gyors, Bruce Morrow, Ilana Cohen, Gabrielle Haumessen, Paula Gallagher (Minutes)

Visitors: Mora Main (Mayor, Waverley Council)
Deborah Dawson (Bondi Junction Place Manager)
Nicole Stevens, (Community Liaison Coordinator Waverley Council)
William Mouroukas (Co-convenor Penkivil Precinct)

Apologies: Les Wicks, Tony Moses, Councillor George Newhouse, Amy & Morris Goldberg, Gordon Miller

The meeting was advised of the procedures for General Business Matters and all speakers from the floor requested to identify themselves for the Minutes.

Debra Dawson Bondi Junction Place Manager Introduced by the Chairman

Ms Dawson explained her role which includes: cleaning, marketing, promotions, upgrades and covers all areas of Bondi Junction.
Waverley Council is presently working through the strategic Plan developed in April 2005 which looks at direction to 2016. It will guide the policy decisions, priorities, budgets and action of Waverley Council as they apply to Bondi Junction.
Two years of extensive dialogue with residents took place prior to completion of the document.
Presently there is work in progress on anew LEP. A consultation meeting is planned for 23 August 2006. Of particular importance for it focuses on changes to zoning, FSR (floor/space ratio).
Currently Council is working on the 1991 document. There will be many mechanisms for discussion.
Plans for the Mall continue to occupy Council as do Westfield issues which include: noise, traffic, light.
Ms Dawson had hoped Talbot Sanderson, Westfield Centre Manager would be present tonight. She suggested, and it was agreed, that the Precinct would invite him to attend the next meeting scheduled for 15 November 2006.

Car Boot Markets
This is a Waverley Council initiative, a market available to residents and all charities. Located under the Syd Einfeld Drive it meets Council’s objectives of garbage collection and removal; of rubbish from the streets. These are ongoing problems. A mini traffic study is being undertaken to check use of the Einfeld carpark on Sundays.’

Questions from the floor

Q: Tracy Hughes (Grafton st)
Why is it necessary to have such limiting parking restrictions in Grafton Street 8 am – 10pm?

R: Council is in the process of reviewing locations and times of metered parking.

Q: John Wright (Oxford St)
The closure of so many shops in the Mall is of great concern.

R: Vacancy rates at present are the lowest level of 9%. This is better than before Westfield opened. Council keeps monthly track of all vacancies.

Q: Darren Wineberg
How can Council see any benefit of lower vacancy rates when “junk shops” seem to proliferate and shops offering good quality merchandise are not attracted?

R: There are many short term leases. If the property owner is preparing to renovate or sell no owner of a quality premises will take short leases. The Junction has seen the recent arrival of Pazotti, Apple Computers, Simone Logue ect. Council is seeking further good quality merchants. Over the past three years and since Council has expended $6million on upgrades there have been fewer $2 shops

Council will conduct its next meeting to discuss the Strategic Plan on Wednesday 23 August 2006 and representatives from the Bondi Junction Precinct have been invited. Bruce Morrow confirmed the time 4.30 pm – 7.00pm

Q: Tracey Hughes
Is Waverley Council thinking off closing the western end of Grafton Street?

R: No it is a thoroughfare, a major premier road.

Debra Dawson suggested she attend the next Precinct meeting in the company of the Westfield representative. The Chair agreed as did the meeting.

Light rail/trams in Bondi Junction
Stephen and Ilana Cohen: presented the case against the introduction of this form of transport siting(among other things) congestion, narrow roads, safety issues, inability to vary routes in times of emergency, cost of tracks and lines.
The case for light rail/trams will be presented by Gary Glazebrook a spokesperson on light rail (U.N.S.W) at the November meeting.

Police Update Constable Fiona O’Brien

Constable O’Brien spoke on the security issue. Recent break and enter crimes indicate thieves have been targeting not only homes but also apartment blocks, including those with security features. Residents are warned that these thieves have gained access to master keys. All residents should carefully monitor who has access to such keys ensuring they are not freely available.
In the main Bondi Junction is a very good area, not considered high risk.
She distributed handouts identifying crime statistics in the local area.
Stolen vehicles. The majority are stolen on Friday and Saturday nights although thefts on all days are recorded. Older vehicles are easy to access and the meting was reminded to fully secure vehicles at all times. Report suspicious activity, phone local police station and give descriptive details.
Peter Lynch suggested the police provide fridge magnets with the station number. In response Constable O’Brien raised the matter of cost and mentioned sponsorship. 

The problem of graffiti was raised. Again, report all instances of such crimes.
Tom White mentioned an occasion when he reported an incident and police did not respond siting lack of number of police.
Constable reiterated that all crimes need to be dealt with. Police do patrol the Bondi Junction area.

Alderman Mora Main Waverley Mayor

The Chairman invited Councillor Main to address several Agenda items.

Rubbish dumping/Collection
Council has introduced new methods of rubbish collection. Residents may now book a rubbish pick-up through the Council. This transfers to an Outcall Centre and dealt with swiftly. The cost is $22 the volume is approximately one utility and number of calls is unlimited. Council will continue to provide two free Council Rubbish Collections per year.
Q: Stephen Cohen
What of situations where other residents increase the original rubbish pile before collection?
R: The rubbish will be removed the next day.

“E-Waste” a new service collection of television, microwaves stoves etc. The company recycles the parts. Residents will be advised of this service before implementation. There is also a free refrigerator collection service to be advertised.
Residents are encouraged to report ‘dumped’ rubbish. Council’s aim is to service residents, not people outside the area dumping their rubbish.

Questions from the floor

William Mouroukas
Requesting confirmation of attendance numbers at forthcoming Bondi Junction Planning Review Workshop
General discussion followed and representation from the Precinct being sought, names were taken and subsequently submitted to Council.

Enid Hoken
The recently installed Bus Shelters (with advertising) are manifestly unsuitable. What was Council’s reasoning in accepting these structures?
Council saw an opportunity to gain both finance and shelters but they have proven unsatisfactory.

Hotel D.A’s Up date

The Grand Hotel a development application has been submitted for:
Alterations and additions to create an open terrace are suitable for smoking patrons within the Ebley St frontage.
Internal alterations and additions
Amended P.O.P.E Licence 
It has been noted that this application has generated a great deal of resident concern with communications to Council.

The Tea Gardens Hotel has submitted an application to vary approved population number and hours of operation. To extend P.O.P.E Licence.
General discussion of both applications indicated a very strong concern about the negative impact upon nearby residents of increased hours and outdoor areas.
Residents were advised to write to Council expressing their concerns.

The Eastern Hotel Arguments against were lost when a settlement was reached in the Land and Environment Court allowing a twelve month trial. This came with strong conditions.

General Business

Crossing required in Grafton St at foot of the overpass steps

Woollahra public School students use the over pass to go between the school and the Bondi Junction Bus/Rail interchange. They are at continuous risk from fast moving through traffic.

Motion

That the Bondi Junction Precinct request the Waverley Traffic Committee review the regular obstruction of the pedestrian access ramp to the children’s play ground in St James Rd (at the northern end) by motor vehicles parked adjacent to said ramp and install “No Parking” signs to allow adequate access.

Moved: Patricia martin (St James Rd)
Seconded April O’Keefe

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm

Next meeting 6.30 pm Wednesday 15 November 2006 Waverley Library Theatrette
